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Ercall Newsletter Autumn 2

After a fantastic start to the year, we are really looking forward to our second Autumn term. The children are all looking very smart in their uniforms, thank you for your continued support in ensuring this. Our homework will continue to be sent home every Friday, if the children are having any difficulty with this please let me know. This term, our homework will focus on learning our times tables. Please support this further by using TTRockstars at home. 

In Ercall class, this half term, our class text is ‘A Winters Child’ by Angela McAllister. This book is linked to our English unit where we will be learning about writing a fantasy narrative.   “When Tom wishes winter would never end, he meets another boy who shares his love of snow and ice. Playing together every day, Tom hardly notices that spring doesn't come - until he realises the terrible effect of unending winter is having on the countryside and his sick grandma.” The aim is to write a narrative based bason upon this the story.

In Maths, we will be focusing on addition and subtraction. In Year 3 we will be focusing on: Adding and subtracting up to 3-digit numbers, crossing 10/100, and practising exchanges, whilst in   Year 4 we will be adding and subtracting up to two 4-digit numbers both with and without exchanges, estimating our answers, and checking our strategies.
In Science, Year 3 will be looking at forces and magnets with Mr. Hughes, whilst Year 4 will be focusing on electricity. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school. It can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our new History unit where we will be looking at the Stone Age to the Iron Age. We will be looking at key changes and how people lived during each period. 

In RE we will be studying Incarnation, exploring the Holy Trinity and how God is described through different art forms. We will also be exploring Baptism and what this represents. Our big question this term is; ‘What is the Trinity?’
 In PE we will be learning how to respond to music alongside different ways of travelling and preforming through dance, and The Wright Way will be teaching Netball.  


Music this term will focus on refining skills used to play the Glockenspiels, and recognising different notes.
Our focus in French will be looking at different areas, recapping on colours and instructions before moving onto reading places of towns and asking where something is..
This term we will be starting Design and Technology and looking at electric circuits, which ties in nicely to our Science.  We will practice making some electric circuits and making our own night lamp to evaluate.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Whilst in Ercall, we expect your child to read at least 3 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows set spelling and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. Your child will take part in PE twice a week. Our PE days are Tuesday and Wednesday. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Trust. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

We look forward to the new term and if you have questions or concerns please do not hesitate to ask,

Miss Roberts and Miss Salter
We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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